

7th June, 2020

"The individualization of learning fundamentally redefines the role of assessment."- Sebastian Thru

Dear Parents

In the most challenging times across the globe, the real challenge, for us, was to find ways to stay connected. The online classes initiated by the school have been a refuge for all involved in the pursuit of education. It has been a new learning experience for both the teachers and the taught. Riding high on our successful completion of almost two months of virtual classes, we believe, it is time to assess our own efforts. There is no denying the fact that the school faculty has left no stone unturned in making the reel lessons educative, interactive and virtually attractive. Assessment is the key to gauge appropriate learning.

The twist in the tale is the feedback that we seek not for the students' learning but for our teachers' online lessons curated to continue academic enrichment. As the school invites feedback for the classes, we only strive to improve our own strategies and advance the efficacy of the lessons. A Google feedback form was designed to evaluate the nuances of these online classes and the same was duly filled by the students for their subject teachers on 13 May 2020. To discuss the students concerns and observations surfaced in feedback forms, the school has planned a **Student Led Conference on 8 June 2020, Monday at 10:30 am.** The students of class XII are required to log in the meeting for an evaluative interaction with the Principal and the subject teachers.

The students will join the meeting link through their G-Suite ids issued by the school. The meeting code will be shared with you by the class teachers on 8th June. Your ward is required to participate in this meeting to make it a fruitful endeavor for all. Attendance will be recorded.

Geeta Gangwani PRINCIPAL